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Investing in Youth Today, Improving Conditions Tomorrow


Written by: Shanna Martin, Director of Early Intervention & Prevention Initiative, MCCOY, Inc.

We are ALL mandated reporters!
The news story last week about the four-year-old girl who was sexually abused at Children’s Choice Learning Center was heart-breaking.  It brings to light the fact that adults are not aware of their responsibility, their duty, to protect kids by reporting any suspicions of child abuse or neglect.  In Indiana the law says that ALL adults are mandated reporters!  

Indiana code states the following:  

· Any person who has reason to believe that a child is a victim of abuse or neglect must report (Ann. Code § 31-33-5-1).

· A report is required when any person has reason to believe that a child is a victim of abuse or neglect (Ann. Code §§ 31-33-5-1; 31-33-5-2)
· Failure to report is a Class B misdemeanor.

What does that mean?  It means that as an adult you have a duty, obligation and legal responsibility to contact the Department of Child Services and/or law enforcement if you have a concern that a child is being mistreated or is in an unsafe situation.  A report should be made IMMEDIATELY to protect that child.  

There are many signs of child abuse and neglect, some very obvious (i.e. bruises, soiled clothing) and some not so obvious (i.e. anger, “too perfect” behavior).  You are not required to provide proof of child abuse or neglect. However, you are required to report your suspicions, and a trained professional will investigate and make a determination. Call the Department of Child Services to anonymously report your concerns...immediately!  Department of Child Services Statewide Hotline:  1-800-800-5556
In 2012, 561 Marion County children were found to be abused or neglected.  Child abuse and neglect continues to occur because adults refuse to take action to protect children.  Don’t be one of those adults!  With your help and support these numbers can decrease.  Trust your instinct. If something doesn’t feel right to you, it probably isn’t. Make the call, get involved and protect children in our community.  Remember, your identity will remain anonymous. You may be asked to provide your contact information; this will only be used if the caseworker needs more information from you. 

Make a conscious choice to protect the children in your care and in your community by:

· Immediately reporting any suspicions of child abuse or neglect.  

· Asking daycares, schools and organizations that your children attend if they have clear reporting procedures and that sexual abuse prevention policies are in place.  Ask to see their child protection policy.  

· Attending a FREE Stewards of Children training to learn how to protect children against child sexual abuse:  visit http://www.childrensbureau.org/stewardsofchildren or call 317-921-1233.
· Registering to attend the upcoming Stewards of Children training hosted at AYS (4755 Kingsway Drive, Suite 300), Tuesday, September 16, 2014 from 10a.m. - 12p.m. Learn more at http://mccoyouth.org/Intervention/stewards-of-children.html .
For information regarding the Early Intervention and Prevention Initiative at MCCOY, contact Shanna Martin at shanna.martin@Mccoyouth.org or 317-921-1233.
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